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Partnering for the Community 

CWFD 
 

 

Command Staff 

 
Nick Swinhart 

Fire Chief 

Cliff Free 

Division Chief/EMS 

Ron Schumacher 

Division Chief/ 

Fire Marshal 

Allen Wolk 

Battalion Chief 

Larry Larimer 

Battalion Chief 

Mark Ervin 

Battalion Chief 

Greg Payne 

Admin Battalion Chief 

Contact Information: 

360-834-2262 

Website: 

www.cityofcamas.us/fire  

In 2011, the Washougal and Cam-
as Fire departments began a trial 
merger in an effort to improve effi-
ciencies and reduce costs through 
elimination of duplication of effort.  
This effort has provided for many 
improvements to the level of service 
enjoyed by the citizens of East 
Clark County, including a paramed-
ic transport unit being located in the 
Washougal fire station.  In Novem-
ber of 2016, CWFD and ECFR em-
barked on a new partnership as 
well when elected officials on both 
sides approved a one year consoli-
dation of their fire department ad-
ministration.  This agreement allows 
for the CWFD fire chief to simulta-
neously serve as the ECFR fire chief.  
It will allow ECFR to save money by 
avoiding hiring another full time 
fire chief.  CWFD will benefit by 
having some salary costs reim-
bursed by ECFR in recognition of 
the hours their fire chief will spend 
tending to District business.  Despite 
the complex nature of the arrange-
ment, the true winners are our citi-
zens that we are all sworn to pro-

tect. 

As emergency calls increase for 
most departments nationwide, 
agencies have begun to explore 
service mergers or other partner-
ships as a way to maintain or im-
prove levels of service in an atmos-
phere of tight operational budgets.  
Such partnerships can take on many 
forms.  The Camas and Washougal 
merger was implemented as a 10 
year contract for service.  The ad-
ministrative sharing arrangement 
between ECFR and CWFD was en-
acted through an interlocal agree-
ment that must be re-evaluated and 

renewed (if the parties so choose) 
after one year.  While different in 
scope and structure, the intent is the 
same:  To maintain levels of service, 
to harness efficiencies, and to save 
money where possible.  This in turn 
leads to direct benefits for our com-
munities.  Whether you live in Cam-
as, Washougal, or the unincorpo-
rated county area served by ECFR, 
our members will continue to work 
tirelessly to protect the lives and 
property of our citizens.  If you 
have any questions or comments 
about the services we provide, 
please contact me directly at 

nswinhart@cityofcamas.us.   

 

 

Nick Swinhart 

Fire Chief 

Camas-Washougal FD 

East County Fire and Rescue 

 

 

 

 

 

ECFR 
 

 

Command Staff 

 
Nick Swinhart 

Fire Chief 

Mike Carnes 

Deputy Chief 

Bob Jacobs 

Assistant Chief 

Danny Burch 

Captain 

James Troutman 

Captain 

Matt Hazlett 

Captain 

 

Contact Information: 

360-834-4908 

Website: 

http://www.ecfr.us/ 

 

 

CAMAS-WASHOUGAL FIRE DEPT 

EAST COUNTY FIRE & RESCUE 

http://www.cityofcamas.us/fire


Camas-Washougal Fire Department           East County Fire and Rescue January 2017 

Page 2 

Your Stations: 

CWFD Station 41 

616 NE 4th Ave 

Camas 

 

CWFD Station 42 

4321 NE Parker St. 

Camas 

 

CWFD Station 43 

1400 “A” Street 

Washougal 

 

ECFR Station 91 

600 NE 267th Ave 

Camas 

 

ECFR Station 92 

4909 NE 292nd Ave 

Camas 

 

ECFR Station 93 

121 NE 312th Ave 

Washougal 

 

ECFR Station 94 

1808 SE 352nd Ave 

Washougal 

 

ECFR Station 95 

211 39th St 

Washougal 

 

C.A.R.O.L. 
 

As they have since the 
1950s, members of CWFD 
and ECFR came together in 
December to bring Christ-
mas to needy families in 
East Clark County.  The 
CAROL program aims to 
bring food and toys to 
members of our community 
who need help over the 
holidays.  Generous dona-
tions of food, toys, and 
monetary contributions, al-
lowed us to bring Christmas 
to over 100 families in their 
time of need.  This would 
not have been possible 
without CWFD administra-
tive assistant Alicia Ramsey 
and Captain Brooks 
Cooper (among others), 
who for many years have 
taken on the rigorous task 
of coordinating donations 
and delivery.  We also 
wish to thank all the won-
derful volunteers who 
helped with packing and 

delivery! 


